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Natalka Firko, President

We started 2020 much like we ended 2019 - in disbe-
lief, confusion and angst.

As a community center that services the Greater Phila-
delphia area, the Ukrainian Educational and Cultural
Center strives to have its building open to the public
and offer a variety of events (now referred to as in-
person events). This was no longer safe, nor possi-
ble. Everything we knew how to do, now had to be
retaught. We had to stay busy for ourselves - for our
hromada. This was supposed to be our big year, our
40th Anniversary year! We were determined to move
forward with plans and ideas and not sit and wait for
the pandemic to be over. The team got to work.

I, along with the Board of Directors, were busy attend-
ing meetings, virtually. In some ways, the meetings
were more productive as more members were likely
to attend the meetings now that they were held in
their homes (virtually). We held regular meetings with
the following committees: Reopening committee, Ex-
ecutive Director Search committee, UECC Organiza-
tions, the Archeparchy, Sisters of St. Basil the Great,
Ukrainian Heritage School, 40th Anniversary planning
committee, Strategic Planning committee along with
representatives from the Whippany Ukrainian Cen-
ter. On top of all of these meetings, we held our regu-
lar committee and Board of Directors meetings
monthly utilizing Zoom.

| also made sure that the UECC was represented at
several community events that were able to hold their
events virtually. These events included the UkrFCU
Annual Meeting, UHS Graduation and Last Day of
School celebration, ULCC Annual Parent Meeting and
Graduation and Plast closing ceremony.

Financially, the UECC did very well. We applied for
several grants and were awarded money that helped
us stay afloat since we were not allowing one-time
rentals to take place in the building. We were very
fortunate to have wonderful supporters who gener-
ously donated when we asked. In August, we sent out
a plea for financial support which brought in just over
$30,000. This then brought us into our Vyshyvanyj
Veresen (Embroidered September) month which tradi-
tionally highlights our rich and colorful culture. We
held our first online sale fundraiser.

Hatanka ®ipkKo, Mpe3snaeHT

Mwu posnoyanu 2020 pik Tak camo, AK i 3aKiH4maum 2019 pik -
y 3HeBipi, po3rybaeHoCTi Ta 3aHEMNOKOEHHI.

Byayun rpomaacbKMM LEHTPOM, WO 06CNYroBYE TEPUTOPItO
dinapenvdii, YKpaiHcbkuii  OcBiTHbO-KynbTypHUI LleHTp
npardHe BigKpuTM cBOi ABepi nybniui Ta NponoHyBaTh
Pi3HOMAHITHI 3axoaM (BKAKOYHO 3 TUMW, SKi MOXKHa
BigBiayBatm ocobucto). Lle 6yno HebesneyHum i
HeMONMBUM. Bce, Wwo mn pobunu Bmino, Tenep fosenocs
nepepobaatn. Mu MNOBMHHI BYAN 3anMWIATUCA 3aAHATUMMU
cobolto - cBOEtO rpomagoto. Lle mas 6yTn Hal BEAUKUA piK,
Haw 40 -piyHui toBinei! Mu Bupiwmnun pyxatucs snepes, 3
NAAHAMKM Ta iA€AMM, @ HE CUAITU | YeKaTn, MOKU NaHaeMmiA
3aKiHuMTbCA. KomaHaa npucTynuaa 4o poboTu.

A - pasom 3 Pagoiwo [upektopiB - 6byna 3alHATa
3acigaHHAMKM Yy  edipi no iHTepHeTi. [ig neBHUM
ornAgomM Taki 360pu Oynm  6inbw  NPOAYKTUBHUMM,

OCKiNbKKM BiNblicTb YneHiB, MMOBIpHO, ByAM NPUCYTHI Ha
360pax Tenep, KoM BOHWM Bpanu yyacTb 3 gomy. Mwu
npoBenn Taki 3ycTpivi: 3 Komitetom [loBOPOTHOro
Biakputta byamHky VYOKL, 3 Komitetom [lowyky
BuvkoHasuoro [upektopa YOKL, 3 opraHisauiammn YOKL,
KiNbKOPa3oBi  3yCcTpidi 3 rpomagoto, OpraHisoBaHi
Mutpononntom Bopucom l'yazakom, 3 Cectpamu CBATOro
Bacunis Benukoro,3 gupekuieto Hawoi YkpaiHcbKoi PigHoi
Wkonn (HYPW), 3 Komitetom [naHyBaHHA 40 -piyus
YOKLU, 3 Komitetom CrtpaTeriyHoro [lnaHyBaHHA pasom 3
npeacrtaBHMKamu YKpaiHcbkoro LUeHTtpy Whippany, NJ.
Kpim ycix uux 3ycTpiyen, mu LWOMICAUA NpPOBOAUN
3acifaHHA Haworo Ek3ekyTMBHOro Komitety Ta Paam
dnpekTopis 3a gonomoroto Zoom.

Takox A nogbana wobu YOKL, 6yB npeacraBneHuin Ha
KiNbKOX 3ax04aX rpomaam, AKi manu 3amory npoBoauTn CBOi
3axogu npaktTumyHo. Ui noaii BKAoYanu wWopiyHi 360pu

YKpaiHcbKkoi  PepepanvHoi KpeautoBoi  KoonepaTuswu
“Camonomivy”, BMMNYCKHWUIA Ta OCTaHHIA AeHb LWKiNbHOIO
cBATKyBaHHA HYPLU, wopiyHi 6aTbKiBCbKi 360pM Ta
LEPEeMOHil0  ana  BUMNYCKHMKIB  CBITAIMYKKM, ypouucTe

3aKpuTTA NacTOBOro POKy.

Y diHaHcoBomy nnsHi, YOKL, cnpaeusca ayxke aobpe. Mwu
nogann 3aABKY Ha OTPMMAHHA [AEKiIbKOX [paHTiB i
OTpUManuM rpouwi, AKi AONOMOFIM HaM YTPMMATMCA Ha
nnaBy, OCKIIbKM MW He [03BOAAAM OA4HOPA30BY OPeHAY B
bynisni. Y cepnHi MM BUCNaAM  Hawiih  rpomagai
npoxaHHA npo ¢iHaHCOBY NIATPUMKY i oTpumanu binblie
$30,000.



Natalka Firko, President - continued

The Center was trying to take advantage of the empti-
ness in the building. We took on projects that would
normally be difficult to do between events. We were
determined to complete the Cheremosh room renova-
tion. We started planning for the Office renovation.
We were able to pick up much furniture and needed
items from the St. Basil Academy that was closing their
doors to the 2021 school year. One of the items was
securing a newer stage curtain!

A project we had hoped to tackle and complete by the
end of the summer, unfortunately, did not come to
fruition. We desperately need to get WiFi in our build-
ing, however, that is proving to be more challenging
and expensive than first thought. We will be continu-
ing to work on getting this done, but hope that our
tenants and visitors understand the huge scope of this
project.

Our Executive Director, Marko Tarnawsky, announced
his intention to retire in the upcoming fiscal year. The
Executive Director Search Committee has been work-
ing to adequately describe the scope of this position
and advertise it to secure the most qualified individual
for Executive Director when the position becomes
available.

We finally got to commemorate our 40th Anniversary.
| am very grateful to the planning committee for its
flexibility and ability to pivot, turning a twice planned
in person celebration to a virtual one. Many of our
Board members and volunteers - Andrij Dobriansky,
Stephen Fartushok and Sofia Zahcarczuk - put in long
hours to bring this to fruition. The UECC now has its
present day history preserved for posterity.

This year has been very chal-;
lenging personally and profes-'
sionally for each of us. The
Board has been pleasantly sur-
prised to see how our commu-
nity, our hromada, our support-
ers and members have been so
generous with the UECC despite
not having been able to visit or
attend any events in person.
Thank you to each and every
one of youl! ;

Hatanka ®ipKo, Mpe3naeHT—NpoaoBKeHHSA

Toai X nigyac BuwumeaHoro BepecHs, AKUMA TpaauuinHO
BMCBIT/NtOE Hawy Baraty Ta 6apBUCTy KyAbTypy, M1 NPOBEAU
nepLwunit 36ip KoWTiB Yepes Npoaaxk ToBapy Yepes iHTEpPHET.

LeHTp Hamarascsa CKopucTaTmuca nopoxkHeyeto 8 byaisni. Mu
6pannca 3a NPoeKTH, AKi 3a3BMYall Byno 6 BarKKo 3pobuUTH
MiXX nogiasmu. My mann Hamip 3aBepLUNTU PEMOHT KiMHaTU
Yepemow. Mun novyanu nnaHysBaTuU PeMOHT KaHuenapii. Mu
3Mor/n 3abpatu 6arato mebaiB Ta HEOBXiAHUX NpeaMeTiB 3
Akapemii Csatoro Bacunia, Aka 3akpusanaca 2021 poky.
OaHMM i3 NyHKTIB 6yno npnabaHHA HOBOI CUEeHiIYHOT 3aBicu!

Ha »anb, NpPoeKT, AKUA MM CNOAIBANNCA BTIINTU B XKUTTA i
3aBepLIMTK [0 KiHUs NiTa, He BAaBcA. Ham BKpan HeobxigHo
otTpumaTtn Wi -Fi y Hawin 6yaisni, ogHaK Le BUABNAETHLCS
CKNAAHIWMM | OOPOXYMM, HiXK 34aBanoca crno4vaTky. Mwu
6yaemo nNpoAoBXKyBaTM MpauloBaTM  Hag UMM, ane
CNOAIBAEMOCH, WO Hawi opeHgapi Ta  BigBigysavi
3pO3yMitOTb BE/IMYE3HWNIN MACLUTAD LLbOro NPOEKTY.

Haw BukoHaBunit [upeKktop, Mapko TapHaBCbKWii, 3aABMB
NPO HaMip NiTWU Ha NeHCito y HacTynHoOMy ¢iHaHCOBOMY poL,i.
KomiteT 3 nowyKy BMKOHABYOrO AMPEKTOpa MNpauUtoe HaL,
afeKBaTHUM onncom obcary Liei nocaam Ta ii peknamoto gna

3abesneyeHHs Halkbinbw  KBanidikoBaHoi ocobu ans
BukoHasyoro  [upekTtopa, KOAM  uA  nocafda  CTaHe
JOCTYMHOIO.

HapewTi mn Big3Haunnm Haw 40 -piyHMA toBinen. A ayxe
BOAYHMM KOMITETY 3 M/aHYBaHHA 33 WMOro THYMYKICTb i
3[aTHICTb NoBepTaTW, MEepPeTBOPIYM ABidi 3an/iaHOBaHe
ocobucTe CBATKYBaHHA Ha BipTyanbHe. barato uneHis Hawwoi
Paan aunpektopiB Ta gobposonbli - AHApiN JobpiaHcbKui,
CredaH PapTtywok Ta Codia 3axyapyyK - NPpUCBATUAN AOBFi
rogmMHu, wWob aosecty Ue A0 KiHufa. HuHiwHs ictopis YOKL,
3bepexkeHa 414 HaWaaKiB.

pik 6yB AOyXe CKAagHUm
ocobucTo Ta npodeciiiHo
<IN KOMHOro 3 Hac. Papa 6yna
= NPUEMHO BpaxkeHa, NobaumBLLM, AK
Hala rpomaga, Hawi NPUXUIbHUKMK
a uNeHu weapo nigTpumanu
OKLl, He3Ba)Katoum Ha Te, WO BOHMU
He Manu Harogu ocobucro
BiaBigaTn 6yab ski 3axoam B YOKL,
[1AKYt0 KOXXHOMY 3 Bac!



Luba Kalyta, Vice President

Administrative Committee

The Committee performs its work through the follow-
ing sub-committees: Personnel, Nominating, Election
and Arbitration.

The Personnel Committee reviewed, updated and pre-
pared the following:

e Organized the general membership meeting

e The UECC Personnel Handbook

e Package with informative material pertinent to
new Board members

e Documentation requirements for renters and in-
surance purposes

e Job descriptions

e Job performance of Executive Director and re-
newed contract

The Nominating Committee identified candidates for
election to the UECC Board of Directors and developed
a list of potential candidates representing all segments
of the Ukrainian community for future elections.

The Election Committee, with the help of the office
staff, made all the necessary preparations for the An-
nual Meeting. They also reviewed and determined the
total number of individual members and organizations
members as of June 30, 2020 for establishing a quor-
um and determining the official voting rights at the
Annual Meeting. All votes for the candidates were
unanimous and no counting of votes were necessary.

There were no misunderstandings or disputes that
needed to be presented to the Arbitration Committee.

Jio6a Kanura, Biue npesngeHT

AJMUHICTPAaTUBHUA KOMiTET

KomiTeT BWMKOHYe cBot pobBOTYy uepes Ui NigKomiTeTw:
KagpoBuit (nepcoHan), HOMIHAUiNHWI, BMBOPUMA Ta
apbiTparkHMN.

KomiTeT 3 nepcoHany nepernsHys, OHOBMB Ta NiAroTyBas:

e OpraHi3auito piyHuMX 3arasibHUX 360piB YneHcTBa YOKL,

e JloBiaHWK ansa nepcoHany YOKL,

e [akeT 3 iHOOPMALIMHMM MaTepiasom, WO CTOCYETLCA
HOBWX YneHiB Paan AunpeKktopis

e Bumorm pgo pokymeHTauii  ana
CTpaxyBaHHA

e [ocanosi BKasiBKM AN1A pOBITHUKIB KaHUenapii

e BigHOBNEHHA KOHTpaKTy BukoHaB4voro [AupekTopa

opeHaapis  Ta

HomiHauiltHuin KomiTeT BU3HauMB KaHAWAATIB A4NnA obpaHHA
oo Pagn [Oupektopie YOKL, Ta po3pobuB cnmcok
NOTEHLUIMHMX KaHAMAaTiB, AKi NpeacTaBAATUMYTb  YCi
BEPCTBU YKPATHCbKOi rpomaan Ha MaiibyTHix Bubopax.

Bnbopunii KomiteT nposiB BCHO MiAFOTOBKY 40 PiYHUX
3aranbHux 36opis uneHis YOKL, 3a gonomoroto pobiTHUKIB
KaHuenApii YOKL,. KomTeT TakoK nepernsaHyB Ta BU3HAUUB
3arasibHy KiNbKiCTb OKPEMMX Y/EHIB Ta Y/EeHiB opraHisaLii
ctaHom Ha 30 4epBHA 2020 poKy [ANA BCTaHOB/EHHA
KBOPYMY Ta BW3HauyeHHA odQiLiiHMX npaB rosnocy Ha
WwopiyHMx 36opax. Yci ronocu 3a KaHgupatis  6ynu
O/ZIHOrO/I0CHI, i NigpPaxyHOK rosiocie He 6yB HEOBXiAHUM.

ApbiTpaxkHOMY KOMITETY He 610 NOAAHO KOAHMX CKapr.

URKRAINIAN EDUCATIONAL
and CULTURALCENTER

th

Arniversary

VIRTUAL CELEBRATION
2021

-




Bohdan Pazuniak, Vice President

Building Committee

During the past year the building committee was in-
volved with the following projects:

e Completion of the Cheremosh Room, formerly
the Club Room

¢ Planning the UECC Office renovation

¢ Planning for the repaving of the central section
of the parking lot. This included the restriping
and hot asphalt sealing of the entire parking lot

The following items will addressed in the next year:

e Replacing and upgrading roof gutters along a
section of the building

e Installing internet connections throughout the
UECC building

e Renovating and upgrading the plaza at the rear
of the building. This will include the tree trim-
ming and possible removal, as well as piping
improvements

Myron Soltys, VP

Finance Committee

The Finance Committee welcomed several new mem-
bers and restructured its approach supporting the
Board of Directors and the UECC by formalizing its
roles and responsibilities and defining its goals.

The Committee recommended opening a brokerage
account to receive stock donations. We are pleased to
share that this new way of sending donations has been
positively received by the community and provides a
new way of income for the UECC. In addition, we are
exploring investment opportunities appropriate for a
non-profit organization.

Our new and restructured Finance Committee looks
forward to providing financial governance and strate-
gic support for the UECC.

borpaH Ma3yHsK, Biue npe3ngeHT

byaisenbHu KOmiteT

MpoTarom poKy ByaisenbHUit KomiteT 6paB yyacTb y TaKuX
NpoeKTax:

e JlobypoBa KimHaTn Yepemow (KonuwHboi KnybHoi
KimHaTK)

e [lnAaHyBaHHA PEMOHTY KaHuenapii

e [lnAHYBaHHA HA NEMOHT LLeHTPaNbHOI YaCTUHU NAOoLLi
CTOAHKM ANnA MawwuH. Lle BKAtOYano nepekputTa Ta
YULi/IbHEHHA rapaYoro achanbTy BCIEI CTOAHKU

MnaH Ha HaACTyNHMN pPiK BK/AKOYAE PO3rAag  CAigyrumnx
NPOEKTIB:

e 3amiHa Ta MOAEpHi3aLia PMHIOBUX *KOOBIB y340BXK
AOiNAHKK by aisni

e BCTaHOBAEHHA MNigKAOYEHb A0 iHTEPHETY MO BCiN
oyaisni YOKL,

e BigHOBNEHHS Ta OHOBAEHHS NAOLWL B 3aAHiM YaCTUHI
6yaisni. Lle BKAoyaTMme 06pi3Ky AepeB Ta MOXK/IMBE
iX BUAA/IEHHSA, @ TaKOXK MoJlinweHHA Tpybonposoais

MupoH Contuc, Biue npesngeHT

diHaHCOBUU KOmiTeT

®iHaHCOBMIA  KOMITET MOMOBHMBCA KiNbKOMa HOBUMM
YyseHaMM Ta peopraHi3yBaB CBiM nigxia A0 NiATPUMKMK
KepiBHOro cknagy Ta YOKLU wnsxom ¢opmanisauii Moro
ponel Ta BiAMNOBIAANBHOCTI, @ TAKOX BW3HAYEHHA KOro
uinen.

KomiteT pekomeHAyBaB BiAKPUTN BPOKEPCbKMIA PaxyHOK AA
OTPUMaHHA MOXKePTB aKuiamu. Mu pagi noBiZoMUTH, WO Len
HOBMM cnoci6 HaacunaHHA noxeptB OyB MO3UTUBHO
CNPUMAHATUIA rpOMaoto Ta 3abesneyye HoBMI cnocib goxoay
ana YOKL. Kpim TOoro, mm p[ocnigyKyemo iHBECTULiMHI
MOXKMBOCTI, NPUAATHI 418 HEKOMEPL,iMHOT opraHisauy,ii.

Haw HoBwuit Ta pecTpyKTypusoBaHui KomiteT  diHaHCiB i
Hafdani cnopisaeTbcsa HagasatTu YOKL, BcebiuHy MiTpMmKy B
coepi ¢iHaHCcOBOro ynpaBniHHA Ta  CTpaTeriyHoro
NAaHyBaHHA.



Myron Soltys, Treasurer

INCOME: Donations are about level with last year if
we take into account the PPP loan that was received
in FY2020. Fundraising is higher due to 40™ anniver-
sary donations, and generous donations from mail
campaigns. Building and Cultural revenues are re-
covering from the pandemic shutdowns and should
trend higher baring any more shutdowns. Revenues
are showing how the community continues to step
up to support the UECC.

EXPENSES: Office Expenses are down with savings
realized in the financial review and lower liability in-
surance premiums. Salaries are lower with reduced
usage, reduced hours and reduced staffing. Fundrais-
ing and Cultural event expenses are slightly higher as
more virtual events were held in FY 2021 as opposed
to few events in FY 2020. Building expenses are up as
maintenance and cleaning supplies are increasing
and due to the continued renovations of the club
room. We are also including the depreciation ex-
pense for the capitalized improvements which were
not taken into account in FY2020.

The income as a percentage of total expenses shows
not only that we did not have to tap into our surplus,
but that we had sufficient funds to cover all required
expenses. Most of our expenses were covered by
donations and fundraisers, closely followed by the
building revenues, and with the programs making up
the rest.

Finally the expense summary chart shows that the
major expense of the UECC is the salary of the dedi-
cated workers and staff that make our Center run
smoothly and efficiently. The actual percentage is
somewhat understated because of the additional
expenses currently being spent on the Club Room
renovations.

On the Covid relief side — the UECC did apply for and
received a forgiveness for the Payroll Protection Pro-
gram loan. The UECC was not eligible for a second
draw of the PPP, but we did receive a grant from
Montgomery County in the amount of $18,500.

MupoH Contuc, CKapbHuK

Ananiz A0XOA4IB YOKL Ha u4ac 2020-2021 3BiTHOro
nepiogy MOKasye, WO MOXKepPTBU 3aaMLWatoTbca NPUbAN3HO
Ha PiBHI MMHYIOTO POKY, AKLLO B3ATW A0 yBarn dpenepanbHy
nosuyky “PPP” oTpumaHny y 2020 diHaHcosomy pou,i. 36ip
KOWTiB 36inbWwKMBCA 3aBAAKM noxkeptBam Ha 40 -piyus Ta
Wweapum MNOXKepTBaM BiZ KamMaHin 3i 360py KowrTis
nowrToto. Jloxoan 3 opeHAn OyAaMHKY Ta nNpoBefeHHA
KY/IbTYPHUX 3aX0AiB BifHOB/IOOTLCA Ta MalOTb TEHAEHL, O
0o  36inbweHHA.  [oxoan nokasywTb, AK  rpomaga
npoAaoB}Kye niaTpumysatn YOKL.

Lo po BUTPAT, noKasyeTbCAa WO BUTPATM Ha MNOCAYrU
KaHUenApii 3MeHLWYOTbCA 3a PaxyHOK €KOHOMIi, OTPUMAHOI
nig 4ac ¢iHaHCOBOro OrnAdy, Ta 3MEHLEHHA CTPaxoBMX
BHECKiB. 3apobiTHa nnarta 3MeHLwWunnaca npu
CKOPOYEHHI BUKOPUCTAHHSA, CKOPOYEHHi roamMH Ta
3MEHLUEeHHA WTaby npauiBHKKIB. BUTpaTn Ha 360pu KowTis
Ta KYNbTYPHi 3ax04M CTaau AELLO0 BULWMMMU, OCKinbKkm y 2021
diHaHcoBOMY poui O6ysio nposeaeHo bisblie BipTyasbHUX
3axoaiB, Ha BigMiHYy Big, Toro camoro nepiogy y 2020
¢diHaHcoBOMY poui. BuTpatM Ha O6yAMHOK 3pocan 4yepes
36iNblWEHHA BUTPAT Ha 06CNyroByBaHHA Ta NPUOUPaHHA Ta y
3B’A3KY 3 MPOAOBMKEHHAM PEeKOHCTPYKLii KnybHoi KimHaTtu.
(3BiT BK/JIOYAE  BUTPATM  Ha  amopTusauio  gad
KaniTanbHUX MoJinwWeHb, AKi He 6ynn BpaxoBaHi y 2020
diHaHcoBOMY poui).

Joxig y BigcOTKax Big 3araNbHUX BUTPAT CBiAYUTb He TiNIbKK
npo Te, WO HamM He NOTPiIbHO ByNO HAAXOAUTU Y HALJIULLOK,
a " npo Te, Wo y Hac 6yno A0CTaTHbO KOLWTIB A5 MOKPUTTA
BCiX HeobxigHuMx BWTpaT. binbWwicTb Hawux BUTPAT
MOKPMBANIMCA 33 PaxyHOK MOXKepTByBaHb Ta 3060py KOLWITIB,
33 HMMM crigyBann JOXOAM Bif, opeHAn BYAMHKY Ta iHLWIMKX
nporpam, Lo CKNA[AlTb PeLTy.

A pani, 3BegeHa giarpama BUTPAT NMOKA3Ye, WO OCHOBHMMU
sutpatammn YOKL, € 3apnnata BigAaHMX NpauiBHUKIB Ta
NnepcoHany, fAKi YMOMAMB/OKTbL HAW LEHTP MNpPauoBaTH
6e3nepebiltHO Ta edeKkTUBHO. PaKTUYHMI BIACOTOK AeLlo
3HUMKEHUA  Yepe3  OO0AATKOBI  BUTPaATW, AKi  Hapasi
BMTPAYaoTbCA Ha OHOBAEHHA KnybHoi KimHaTtu.

Wono aonomorn Covid - YOKL, noaaB 3aAaBKy Ta OTpMMaB
NPOLLEHHA 33 KpeauTHOI nporpamm 3axucTy 3apobiTHOI
3annatm (PPP Loan). YOKLL He maB npaBa Ha Apyrui
posirpaw PPP, ane oTpumas rpaHT Big Montgomery County y
cymi $18,500.



UECC Income

UECC Sources of FY 2021 Income
as a percentage of the total expenses

withdrawn from surplus
0%

Income Comparison FY2020 and FY2021

Investments/Miscellaneous F

Fundraising

Donations M Fiscal 2020

W Fiscal 2021

Cultural

Building

0.00 50.00 100.00 150.00 200.00 250.00 300.00 350.00

Thousands




UECC Expenses

Where does the UECC spend its money?

Expenses FY2020 and FY2021

Office Expenzes

Fundraising/Cultural Events

Building Management

Salaries

0.
M Fiscal 2020 Thousands

=

0 50.00 100.00 150.00 200.00 250000

M Fiscal 2021




David Watters, Vice President

Marketing Committee

The UECC Marketing committee has continued to de-
velop the communications and social media interac-
tions of the UECC this past year.

The UECC website continues to develop as our prima-
ry communication vehicle. Events and articles of in-
terest are posted regularly. We hope to update the
website to a new platform that is easier to manage/
input and less expensive. It will also provide more
analytics to identify visitors of our website and to
identify demographics. https://www.ueccphila.org/

Regular weekly e-mails are sent by the UECC office
with upcoming events. The UECC Facebook page has
become more robust with more frequent posts, up-
coming events and calls to action. Regular updates
are posted on the Facebook page in conjunction with
the weekly e-mail blast and UECC website
posts. https://www.facebook.com/UECCPhila

The UECC cell phone app via Cardtapp continues to
develop and allows the UECC to communicate via text
to reinforce event messaging in other platforms. We
currently have 119 active users of the UECC app with
opportunity to further build this audience. We ac-
tively promote signing up new users at all events. Sim-
ple instructions to add the app to iPhone and Android
devices are on our website.

A new UECC Instagram account has been established.
Please share any photos so we can start to post there.
Instagram is photo and time intensive. We will look to
further develop this social media tool. https://
www.instagram.com/ueccphila/

We look to add members to the Marketing Com-
mittee. ldeally, a young person, 18-29 year old, adept
in social media marketing.

There is preliminary research into updating Wi-Fi ac-
cess across the UECC complex. Additional research
and estimates are still required.

STy,

YKpaiHcbKuit OCBITHBLO- (7
Kynbtypruin Lentp

Ukrainian Educational
and Cultural Center

Ham IlenTp. Ham /dim.

Our Center. Our Home.

& www.ueccphila.org {, (215 663-1166

Oasug Botepc, Biue npesangeHt

MapKeTuHr Komiter

KomiteT npogoBKMe pPo3BMBATU KOMYHIKAUiT Ta B3aEMOSit0
YOKL, y couianbHMX mepeKax Lboro poky.

MeperkeBa cTopiHka YOKL, npoaoBKye po3BMBaATUCA AK HaL
OCHOBHMI 3acib KomyHikauii. TMoaii Ta wuikaei cratTi
perynapHo nybnikytoTbcsa. € Nponosuuis OHOBUTU MepeXKeBy
cTopiHKy YOKL, Ha HoBy nnatdopmy, AKka byae npocTiwoto B
ynpasniHHi/BBeAeHHI Ta Aeweswolo. LA cTopiHKa Takox
HafacTb Oinble aHaNITUYHUX fJaHUX aaa  igeHTUdiKauii
BiABiAYBaYiB HALIOI MepexKeBOi CTOPIHKM Ta BU3HAYEHHA
AemorpadiyHnx nokasHukie. https://www.ueccphila.org/

€NIeKTPOHHI  AINCTIBKM (3 MainbyTHiMmuK
perynspHoO HaacunarTbCcsa KaHuensapiero YOKL.
CropiHka YOKL, Ha Facebook crana 6inbw HaagiliHowo 3
YyacTiwmmm nybnikauiammn, manbyTHiMM nogiammn  Ta
3aKAMKamu Ao Aji. PerynapHi oHOBAEHHA PO3MILLYHOTbCA Ha
cTopiHUi Facebook pasom i3 WOTUXKHEBO PO3CUNKOID
€/1eKTPOHHOI NoWwTn Ta nybnikauiaAMmM Ha MepexKesil
cropiHui YOKL,. https://www.facebook.com/UECCPhila

LLoTnxHeBI
noajiammu)

dopaTtok ans mobinbHux TenedoHis YOKL, uepes Cardtapp
NpPOAOBIKYE po3smBaTtnca i gos3sondae YOKL, cninkysatmnca 3a
[0NOMOro TEKCTY ana NOCUNEHHA 06MiHY
NoBiAOMNEHHAMM NPO Noaii Ha iHWKX naaTdopmax. Hapasiy
Hac 119 aKTMBHMX KopucTyBadis nporpammn YOKL, 3
MOX/IUBICTIO  PO3WMPUTM L0  ayauTopito. MM  aKTMBHO
NPOCYBAEMO PEECTPALLItO HOBUX KOPMUCTYBAUiB Ha BCiX NOAiAX.
Ha Hawin mepexeBit CTOpiHLI € NPOCTi BKasiBKM LWWOA0
004aBaHHA Nporpamu Ha npucTpoi iPhone Ta Android.

CtBopeHo HoBuMIK o06nikosuii 3anuc YOKL, B Instagram.
Moginiteca 6yap-AakMmn  doTtorpadiamm, wWobd mu moram
po3mnoYaTtu ix posmiweHHsa. Instagram - ue ¢oTo Ta Yyac. Mu
6yaemMo nparHyTM [0 MNOJANbLIOro  PO3BUTKY  LbOrO
IHCTPYMEHTY couianbHUX megia.
https://www.instagram.com/ueccphila/

Mwu cnogisaemocs AoaaTh HOBUX OCib A0 ckaady KomiteTy. B
ineani ue He 6yB 6K uneH AupeKuii, a monoaa ocoba, 18-29
POKiB, fiIka O3HalioM/JeHa 3 MapKeTMHIOM Y coLianbHUX
MepeKax.

ICHYOTb NnonepeaHi JOCNIAKEHHSA WOA0 OHOBAEHHA JOCTYNY
0o Wi-Fi B 6yannHky YOKL,. MoTpibHi 4oaaTKoBi f0CNiAKEHHS
Ta OLiHKN.



Zenia Brozyna, VP

Program Committee

Last year, we reported that planning programs with
Covid-19 restrictions was challenging. One year later,
not much has changed. The Program Committee had
to continue to adapt its programs to safety protocols
directed by CDC and Montgomery County.

For the most part, “Zoom” continued to be a useful
tool for in home meetings. The UECC electronic News-
letter, which was created during the Spring of the pan-
demic, maintained its usefulness as a connection be-
tween UECC and its member community. We added a
Calendar of Events and continued to send out the e-
Newsletter every Monday.

Due to the unprecedented nature of the coronavirus
pandemic, flexibility became key in cancelling or re-
scheduling events which were planned for 2020 and
2021. Most notably, both our Christmas and Easter
Bazaars were cancelled for the first time since their
inception. Also, an extraordinary celebration had been
prepared in honor of the UECC’s 40™ Anniversary. Out
of abundance of caution, that had been postponed
twice and then reimagined in June of 2021.

The UECC Program Committee saw to it that our com-
munity life continued to endure and even thrive during
this socially and financially demanding time.

e Vyshyvanyj Veresen took on a more virtual look
with a sale of paintings by a local Ukrainian artist
Adrianna Tytla-Henkels. She donated all the
paintings This was our first online sale.

e Local artist, Olenka Labunka, helped us financially
by offering her beautiful Ukrainian themed neck-
laces “namysta” for another shot at an online sale.

e Picnic in the Park was our first attempt to bring
back the community at an outside picnic featuring
several local musical talents.

e We premiered the movie Hutsulka Ksenia in our
Grand Hall while socially distancing.

e September ended with a Bread Baking class,
where participants learned the art of baking vari-
ous types of breads.

e Borsch-Off was a new initiative in October and was
a tasty affair to be sure.

3eHn bpoXuHa, Biue npe3ngeHT

MporpamoBuit Komitert

MnaHyBaHHA nporpam 3 obmexeHHamuM Ha Covid-19 6yno
CKNAgHMM 3aBOAHHAM UbOFO  POKY, fAK i MWHyAOro.
Mporpamosuin  KomiteT maB nNpoAoOBXKyBaTW aAanTyBaTu
CBOI Mporpamu [0 NPOTOKOAIB 6e3nekun, BNpoBaAKEHUX
CDC ta Montgomery County.

3pebinblworo  «Zoom» MNPOAOBXKYBaB OYyTM  KOPUCHUM
IHCTPYMEHTOM A1 OOMALUHIX 3ycTpiyeit. EneKkTpoHHWUM
iHpopmaLitHuin 6roneteHb YOKL, cTBOpeHWU Nig Yyac BeCHU
naHaemii, 36epiraB CBOK KOPUCHICTb SK 3B’A30K MiX
LUeHTpom Ta 1 cninbHOTOW - uYneHamun. Mu  pgoganu
Kanenpap Moagin  Ta NPoAOBXKyBaAu po3cunaTm
€N1eKTPOHHUN iHpopMaLinHui 6loNeTeHb  KOXHOro
noHepinka.

Yepes 6e3npeuLeseHTHUI XapaKTep NaHAeMIii KOpoHaBipycy
FHYYKICTb CTana K/OYOBOM Y CKacyBaHHi abo nepeHeceHHi
noAain, AKki 6ynn 3annaHoBaHi Ha 2020 Ta 2021 pokwu.
3oKkpema, i Hawi Pi3gsaHi Ta BenukogHi 6asapu byau
CKacoBaHi Breplue 3 MOMEHTY iX 3aCHyBaHHA. TakoX b6y/so
npoBeAeHO Haa3BMYaMHe CBATO Ha YecTb 40 -pivua YOKLL.
Yepes BennMKy obepexkHicTb Ue ABiYi nepeHocuan, a notim
BigMiTNUAM BipTyanbHO y YepBHi 2021 poui.

MporpamHuii KomiteT nogbas npo Te, Wwob Hawe cycnifbHe
KUTTA NPOAOBXKYBANO TPMBATU i HaBiTb MPOLBITAaTM B LEN
coujianbHoO i piHAHCOBO BMMArato4min Yac.

e BuwuBaHuii BepeceHb Habys binblWw BipTyanbHOro
BUMALY, MPOAABLWIM KapTUHM MICLEeBOi YKpaAiHCbKOI
XygoxHuui AgpiaHn Tutna-TeHkenc. Yci KapTUHM BOHA
nepegana Ha 6naro. Ue 6yB Haw nepwwuit “oHnaiiH” -
po3npoaa.

e MicueBa xymoxHuus, OneHka JlabyHbka, gonomorna

Ham  @iHaHCOBO, 3anMpoOMOHYBaBLWIW CBOi  Kpacusi
YKPAiHCbKOI TEMATMKU «HaMMUCTa» HaA “OHNAWH» -
po3npoaaxi.

e T[liKHIK y napky - ue Hawa nepwa cnpoba NoBepHyTH
CNiNbHOTY Ha NiKHIK Ha HawWin NaoLi, Ae NpeAcTaBAeHO
KilbKa MicLeBUX MY3UYHMX TANAHTIB.

e Mwu npocsitamam oinbm «lyuynka KceHa» y Hawin
BEJIMKIN 3ani, LOTPUMYIOYUCH COLiaibHOT AMCTaHL,T.

e BepeceHb 3aBeplUMBCA YPOKOM BWMIYKM Xxniba, Ae
YYACHMKN HaBYMINCA MMUCTEUTBY BMMiKaTW pi3Hi BuauM
xni6a.

e «Borsch-Off» 6yB HOBOW iHiLiaTUBOIO B KOBTHI |,
6e3yMoBHO, ByB fly}Ke CMauyHUM.



Anniversary

Program Committee—continued

The UECC was proud to be a sponsor of the virtual
exhibition Holodomor: A Remembrance which
commemorated the 87-year Anniversary of the
Holodomor Famine-Genocide, that occurred in
Ukraine in 1932-33. This virtual exhibition was a
visual arts presentation featuring the works of
Ukrainian-American artist Lydia Bodnar-
Balahutrak.

Regretfully, the Christmas Market and Bazaar had
to be cancelled in an effort to keep our community
safe, but instead, the Christmas Food Fest was a
super success. A new plan was initiated at this ven-
ture. Members of UECC have begun earning dis-
counts.

An outdoor Christmas Tree Lighting Ceremony for
the UECC Board of Directors and staff. A new tra-
dition which was established this year and is ex-
pected to continue.

Chornodolsky Book Reading and Exhibit was a nod
to the youth of our community.

Easter Food Fest was as profitable as the Christ-
mas Food Fest, and greatly appreciated by our
community, as were the discounts received again

by UECC members. i + =

UECC vitrual 40™
Celebration

MporpamoBuii KOMITET—NPOAOBXKEHHA

e VYOKU nuwaerbcA TWUM, WO CMNOHCOPYE BipTyaabHy
BucTaBKy «losogomop: nam’atb, npucseadveHy 87-i
piyHuui Tonopomopy-reHoumay, WO cTanaca B YKpaiHi 8
1932-33 pokax». Ua BipTyanbHa BMUCTaBKa CcTana
npeseHTali€l0  Bi3ya/lbHOroO  MMUCTEUTBA, Ha  AKin
npeacrasneHi poboTn YKPAIHCbKO-aMepMKaAHCbKOI
XyAoxHuui Nligii bogHap-banaryTpak.

e Ha anb, Pi3gBaAHuA PuHOK Ta basap posenocsa
CKacyBaTu, Wob 36epertv Hawy rpomaay B besneu,i, ane
HaToMmicTb PisgsaHunii dectnsanb Ixi 6ys HaassmuaiiHo
ycniwHMm. Ha upomy 3axoai 6yB 3ano4yaTKoBaHWI HOBUIA
nnaH: YneHn YOKL, novyanu oTpumyBaTU 3HMMKKKU B LiHI
CBOIX 3aKynax.

e LllepemoHia npuKpacu rpomafcbKoi A/JMHKKM Bigbynaca
nig BiaKpUTMM Hebom nepen O6yanHKom ana Paam
anpeKktopis Ta nepcoHany YOKL. Lle HoBa Tpaamuis,
CTBOPEHA LbOro POKY i, AK OYiKYETbCA, MPOAOBKUTLCA.

e YMTaHHA KHWUI Ta BUCTABKa NMHCTBA YOPHOAONbCHbKMUX
6ynn 30praHisoBaHi 419 MOI0A[ HALWOT rpomaau.

e BenukogHuit ®ectmsanb ki 6y TakMM ycrillHUM, AK i
PispgBAHWi, Ta 6yB BMCOKO  OLHEHMA  HaLOW

cninbHoToto. YneHn YOKL, A3HOBY OTpMManu 3HUMMKKK B
LiHax.

7 BipTyanbHe cBATKyBaHHA 40-pivyA
"YOKL, Bigbynoca 13 uepsHa 2021

took place on June 13, &8
2021 and received favora-
ble reviews al
around. We reached a.
wider audience virtually ;
than we would have had we done the banquet as origi-
nally planned at the Center. Additionally, we have rec-
orded our history for posterity on YouTube.

POKYy i OTpMMano  CXBafbHi
- IBiarykn. Hawe cBATO pgocArno
WwmMpLoi ny6aiku, HXX M1 6 Morau
beHKkeTOoM, fiIK 6y/NI0 3annaHOBAHO
B LleHTpi. Kpim TOro, ue gano Ham
MOX/IMBICTb 3aMUCANM HalWy IiCTOPil0 ANA HaWAAKiB Ha
Youtube.

Byna HagpyKkoBaHa nNam’ATHA lOBiNeHA KHUMKKA, AKa CTaHe
TPVMBANOK [AAHWMHOK BLUAHYBAHHA TUX, XTO 3aCHYBaB,
nobyayBsaBs Ta cayus y LleHTpi.

A commemorative Anniversary Program Book was
printed and will be a lasting tribute to honor those
who founded, built and served at the Center.

YOKL, € UueHTpOM CycninbHOI Ta OCBITHbOI AiANbHOCTI
roomaan  Pinagenbdii.  PyHKUii, WO NPONOHYIOTHCA,
Pi3HOMaHITHI Ta pACHi. BBarkaemo, WO YKpaiHCbKa rpomaga
mae nuwatmca  YOKUeHTpom Ta  NOBHOKW  Mipoto
KOPMCTYBATUCA i KYNbTYPHUMM NpOrpamamu, BipTyasbHUMM
4yn ocobucro.

UECC is the hub of Philadelphia’s community social
and educational activities. The functions being offered
are varied and plentiful. The Ukrainian Hromada
should be proud of the UECC and take full advantage
of its cultural programs, whether virtual or in person.
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Lesia Nowak, Vice President

Strategic Planning Committee

Due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, the Strategic
Planning Committee adopted a more narrow focus and
concentrated on developing the two goals dedicated
to increasing membership and increasing revenue. We
identified a list of potential strategies, and recom-
mended to implement those with high expected value
and low risk/minimal effort to implement. We per-
formed an in depth evaluation of several other, more
complex strategies, and determined that they require
more analysis and planning. We will revisit them in
January, 2022 to determine their feasibility for imple-
mentation.

Our committee has already performed a review of the
existing Strategic Plan with the Board to determine
suitability for the 2022 fiscal year. The Board conclud-
ed that the Plan does not require updating at this time,
however, we will review our existing list of strategies/
projects and re-assess priorities, as necessary. During
the course of this year, our Committee will support the
Board and provide required progress reporting. More-
over, we will continue to ideate potential strategies,
evaluate them based on pre-defined criteria, and pre-
sent our recommendations so that the Board is able to
make informed decisions on a potential strategy’s ap-
proval and implementation.

UECC Strategic Plan
Supporting Goals by Category

Neca Hogak, Biue npesnaeHt

KomiteT CtpaTteriyHOro nnaHysaHHA

Yepes  TpuBawoyy  naHAemito COVID-19 KomiteT
i3 cTpaTeriyHoro naaHyBaHHs BWOpaB OiNbll BY3bKUM
dokyc Ta 30cepeamBca Ha po3pobui aBox uinen,

CnpAMOBaHMX Ha 36inblUeHHA YneHCcTBa Ta 36inblueHHA
Joxogis. KomiTeT BUSHAUMB Nepenik NOTeHLiMHMUX cTpaTerii
Ta pPEKOMeHAyBaB BMPOBaAKYyBAaTM Ti 3  BUCOKOK
OYiKYBaHOO LLiHHICTIO Ta HU3bKUM PU3NKOM/MiHIMaNbHUMM
3yCUANAMM NA BRPOBaArKeHHA. KomiteT nposis riMboky
OLiHKY KiNbKOX iHWWX, 6inbll CKNagHuUX cTpaterin, i
BM3HA4YMB, WO BOHM MNOTPEOYOTb biNblIOro aHanisy Ta
NAaHyBaHHA. YneHn KOMITeTy NMOBEPHYTbCA A0 HMUX Y CiYHi
2022 poKy, Wob BU3HAYUTM iX AOLiNbHICTb BNPOBAAMKEHHS.

[oaaTKOBO, KOMITET BXKe NPOBiB pa3om 3 [MpeKLieEto ornag,
icHytoyoro  CrpaTeriyHOro naaHy Ana  BM3HAYEHHA
npuaatHocti ana 2022 ¢iHaHcoBoro poky. Paga ainwna
BMCHOBKY, L0 3apas l1aH He noTpebye OHOBNEHHA, OA4HAK
MW neperngHemMo Hall iCHyluYMit nepenik cTpaterii/
NPOEKTiB Ta 3a HeobXxigHOCTI nepernaHemo npiopuTeTu.
MpoTtarom ubOro poKy Haw KomiteT nigTpMmyBsaTme
OuvpeKuito Ta HagaBaTMme HeobXxigHi 3BiTM Mpo nporpec.
PiBHOX, MW NPOAOBXKMMO PO3POBAATU  MOTEHUiNHI
CTpaTerii, OLiHIOBATK iX Ha OCHOBI 3a34anerigb BU3HAYEHUX
KpuTepilB Ta NpeAacTaBAATM Hawi pekomeHaauii, wob
OuvpeKuis morna npuiimati obrpyHTOBaHI pilleHHs Wwoao
3aTBepAKEeHHA Ta peanisaLii noTeHuiHOI cTpaTerii.

UECC Vision

2 : Member &
Financial Workforce & i Enhanced Strategic
Stabili S Facili
ty taffing B acility Relationships
Increase Secure the right Increase UECC Trl Build alignment
donations by mix of staff to membership by Clubroom with UECC
20% each year execute 20% Programs on
operational Strategic plan
plans Complete and its execution
Increase Increns technological
e attendance & upgrades
revenue by Hireand retsin traffic volume at Build alliances
T the right UECC events with key
personnel to Modernize key Ukrainian and
areas of the non-Ukrainian

implement
strategies

Establish

Create UECC
communications
hub

building (indoor
and outdoor)

Ve

volunteer
programs
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Programs of the UECC
The Ukrainian Library at the UECC

The crisis caused by the COVID-19 pandemic
could not but affect the work of our library.
With the beginning of quarantine, the Library
was mostly immersed in internal work.

YKPAIHCbKA

Library enrichment is an integral, active, and
important part of a librarian's work. The success
of the library as a whole depends on it. After all, it de-
termines the content, completeness and quality of
satisfaction of user requests.

The book fund was replenished during the reporting
year by purchasing books in online stores, publishing
houses, as well as from gifts from individuals and or-
ganizations. During the year, 5 orders for a total of 138
books were placed from Staryi Lev Publishing House,
Ranok, Urbino, All Books, and Yakaboo stores. Philan-
thropists’ donations numbered 21 books.

The new books required processing, cataloging, ac-
counting (assigned inventory numbers and entry in the
inventory book, computer accounting and catalogs),
and shelving. The catalog includes 91 titles of children's
books and 118 books for adults.

Among the purchased books are modern Ukrainian
fiction, translations of foreign literature, popular sci-
ence publications, children's and adolescent literature.

The library continues to compile a collection of publica-
tions on the Revolution of Dignity and the war in
Ukraine in order to disseminate information about the
importance of these events and their consequences in
the struggle for the ideals of democracy and protection
from the aggressor.

An important addition to our collection were the books
of the project, Cyborgs. Comics ”, donated by the
Ukrainian Federation of America and The Ultimate
Ukrainian Magazine - a gift from the Common Lan-
guage organization. These publications tell the stories
of the Ukrainian-Russian war based on the stories of
fighters-defenders. The library is grateful to its bene-
factors for these gifts.

In order to support the educational process, The
Ukrainian Heritage School (UHS) conducted a search on
the Internet to complete materials for high school stu-
dents’ reading assignments.

OINAAEADIA

Mporpamun YOKLUeHTpY

NMOPUHYNA B TaK 3BaHY BHYTPiLHIO poboTy.

5_2 YKpaiHcbKa bibnioteka npu YOKL,

oy}

- .

'5 Kpu3a, cnpunumHeHa naHgemiero COVID-19, He morna
= He no3HaYMTUCA Ha pobOTIi Hawoi 6ibnioTekn. 3
{73 MOYaTKOM  KapaHTUHY bibnioteka  3aebinbworo
=

P

36arayeHHA bibnioteyHoro poHAYy — Ue HeBia' eMHa,
aKTMBHA, PYXOMa Ta BaXK/MBA CKA3a[oBa YacTMHa poboTu
6ibnioTekapa. Big Hel 3anexutb ycnix pobotn 6ibniotekn B
uinomy. Agrke came GpoHZ BM3HAYAE 3MICT, MOBHOTY Ta AKICTb
3a4,0BOJIEHHA 3aMNUTIB KOPUCTYBauiB.

MonoBHEHHA KHWMXXKOBOro ¢GOHAY BNPOAOBXK 3BiTHOIO POKY
34iMCHIOBANOCA WAAXOM NPUAGAHHA KHUXKOK B iHTEPHET-
KPaMHUUAX, Y BUOABHULTBAX, a TaKOX, AK OAPYHKU Big
npuBaTHMX oci6 Ta opraHisauin. BnpogoBXk poKy 6yno
3pobneHo 5 3amoBneHb 3 ,,BugasHuurea Craporo Jlesa”,
,,PaHoK”, ,,Ypb6iHo”, KpamHuub ,,Bci kKHurn “, , Yakaboo” -
BCiXx oTpMmaHo 138 KHur. Hapxoa)keHHs niTepaTtypu Big
6narofiMHUKIB CTaHOBWUAO 21 NPUMIPHUK.

OTpuMmaHi HOBI HagxonrkeHHA  noTpebyBann 06pobKM,
KaTanoryBaHHs, 06/iKy (NpUCBOEHO iHBEHTapHi Homepw Ta
3aHeCeHHA A0 iHBEHTAPHOI KHUMU, 40 KOMM'IOTEPHOro 06/iKy
Ta KaTtanoris), iXx posmilleHHA Ha noavusax. o Kartanory
BHeceHO 91 HaimeHyBaHb AWUTAYMX KHMMKOK i 118 KHUKOK
ONA AOPOCNUX.

Cepep, 3aKynAeHUX KHUXOK — CydacCHa YKpaiHCbKa XyA0XKHA
NiTepatypa, nepeknaan 3apybixKHOI niTepaTypu, HayKoBO-
nonNynApHi BUAAHHA, AUTAYA Ta NiANITKOBA NiTepaTtypa.

bibnioTeka npogoB:Kye ¢dopmyBaTn 36ipKy BMAaHb NPO
Pesontouito FigHOCTI Ta BiiHY B YKpaiHi 3 METOIO NOLWMpPEHHSA
iHbopmaLiii Npo BaXKAMBICTb UMX NOAIA Ta iIX Hacniakis B
6opoTbbi 3a igeann aemoKpaTii Ta 3axucTy Big arpecopa.

Ba)knnMBMUM [OMOBHEHHAM HAWOI KOMEKLii CTaAn KHUXKKMK
npoekty ,,Kiboprn. Komikc”, nogapoBaHi YKpaiHCbKOO
depepauieto AmepurKkn Ta KypHan ,,The Ultimate Ukrainian
Magazine”- pgapyHok opraHisauii ,,CninbHa moBa”. L
BMAAHHA PO3MNOBiAaloTh iCTOPIT YKPaATHCbKO-POCIMCbKOT BilHK
Ha OCHOBI po3noBiael binuiB-3axmcHUKiB. bibnioTeka BasaYHa
CBOIM AO6POUYMHLAM 32 KHUMKKOBWUIN AapYyHOK.

B uinAax  niaTpMmMKM  HasBvanbHoro npouecy HYPW
34iMCHIOBaNa MOLWYKoBY poboTy B mepexki IHTepHeT ans
KOMMNNEKTYBAaHHA MaTepianiB ANA Y4HIB CTaplmx Knacis
Wwonao nektyp. bynu creopeHri enektpoHHi nanku (files) pns
6inbLLUOI KiNbKOCTI TBOPIB 3i CMUCKY IEKTYP.
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The Ukrainian Library at the UECC- continued

Electronic folders (files) were created for more works
from the list of required reading. These folders consist
of links to audio books, summaries, books in transla-
tion, analysis and,even feature films based on the
books, when available. The library has become one of
the primary sources of information and resources for
UHS graduations in their preparation for final exams,
particularly for writing assignments on historical top-
ics.

The services of the library are used not only by its
members. We are approached by experts in search of
literature for their research projects. Thanks to the
uniqueness of our book collection, the librarian had
the opportunity to prepare informational publications
that will be used in the work of a professor from Ohio
State University on the contribution of Ukrainian
women to the development of world science. Materi-
als were selected for a doctoral student in Munich,
Germany, Ludwig Maximilian, who is working on a
dissertation on Ukrainian art in the diaspora in the
postwar period.

With the beginning of quarantine, the library system-
atically shared information about new book with its
users. In the weekly UECC email blasts, the library pro-
vides information about books and authors along with
a summary of the literary work. More than 50 such
messages have been prepared and shared.

Measures were taken to preserve and organize
books. The library has purchased tools to repair cer-
tain elements of the books, which will extend their
lives. Book repairs include strengthening pages, wrap-
ping soft and integral covers, replacing identification
stickers, etc. The book collection was cleaned of obso-
lete and worn-out copies, as well as of duplicate publi-
cations. Debtors to the library were identified and the
sanitation of the library premises is constant and on-

going.

The library is in constant motion, looking for new are-
as of work and new opportunities. The work of the
library has always been aimed at creating a cozy at-
mosphere where the librarian listens to the thoughts
and requests of different age groups of readers. We
demonstrate to the community that the library is
modern, that it can be a useful, attractive, comfortable
space that looks forward to visitors.

YKpaiHcbKa bibnioteka npu YOKLU - npoaosKeHHsA

Ui nanku cknagatoTbCs 3 NOCUAaHb Ha aydio KHUTY, KOPOTKUI
3MICT, NepeKas, aHani3 Ta, NPU HaABHOCTI, XYAOMXKHIA ifbm,
3HATMM 33 JaHum TBopom. bibnioteka crana ogHum 3
oxxepen iHbopmau,ii Ta pecypcis ana sunyckHukis HYPLU B ix
nigroTosui A0 34a4i BMMYCKHMX €K3aMeHiB, a came Aans
HanNMCaHHA TBOPIB-3aBAAHb Ha ICTOPUYHI TEMU.

Mocnyramm 6i6Ni0OTEKN KOPUCTYIOTLCA HE TiNbKM ii YneHun. [o
Hac 3BepTaloTbCA ¢axiBLi B MOWYyKax NiTepaTypu AAA CBOIX
HAYKOBMX MNPOEKTIB. 3aBAAKM YHIKAZIbHOCTI HALLOT KHUTO36ipHi
6ibnioTekap Mana MOXKAMBICTb NiAroTyBaTU iHPOPMALLiMHI
BMAAHHA, AKi ByayTb BUKOPMCTOBYBATMCA B NMpaui npodecopa
3 Ohio State University npo Bknag yKpaiHOK B pPO3BUTOK
CBiTOBOI HayKu. Bynu nigibpaHi maTtepiann ana AOKTOPaHTKU
yHiBepcutety im. Jlloggira MakcuminiaHa (MioHxeH), KoTpa
Npauloe Hag, [AWCepTaLEld NPO  YKPAiHCbKY MUCTELbKY
Aiacnopy nicnABOEHHOTrO nepioay.

3 NoYaTKOM KapaHTMHY 6ibioTeKka cucTtemaTUYHO AiNnTbeA 3i
CBOIMM KOPUCTYBa4aMM KHUMKKOBUMW HAOXOAKEHHAMU. B
LWOTUXKHEBMX noBigomneHHsax YOKL, 6ibnioteka noaae iHdo
Npo aBTOpPa, Ha3BYy Ta KOPOTKWUI 3MICT NiTepaTypPHOi HOBUHKW.
MigrotToBneHo i posicnaHo noHaa 50 nosigomneHs.

MpoBoannucb 3axoau 3 MeTol 3bepekeHHA ¢oHAaiB, ix
BNopAAKyBaHHA. bibnioTeKka 3akynuaa 3acobu gnsa pemoHTy
OKPEMMUX E€/IEMEHTIB KHUXKOK, L0 MNPOJOBXUTb iX TepMiH
BXMTKY: YKPINAEHHA CTOPIHOK, 06ropTaHHA NAiBKOKO M’AKMX
Ta iHTerpasbHMX OOKAAAMHOK, 3aMiHa pPO3Mi3HaBa/IbHUX
Ha/IMOK Ta iHLWi.

MpoBogunaca umcTka GoHAY Big, 3aCTapiinX Ta 3HOLIEHWUX
NPUMIPHUKIB, a TaKOX Biabip AybneTHUX BUAaAHB.
MpoBoamMBcA aHania 3a uuTaupbkumu dopmynspamm no
BUABMIEHHIO BOPXKHUKIB 6ibnioTekn. [locTiMHO BeaeTbes
CaHiTapHa 06pobKa NpUMIlLeHHA 6ibNioTEeKM, KHUMKKOBUX
CTenaxis.

BibnioTeka 3HaxoAWUTbCA Yy MNOCTIMHOMY pPYCi, LIYKAE HOBI
HanpAMKK poboTu i HoBi moxknmsocTi. PoboTa 6ibnioTeku
3aBkam bOyna cnpAamoBaHa Ha CTBOPEHHA  3aTMLUHOI
atmocodepn, pe 6ibnioTekap NPUCIYXAETbCA OO0 AYMOK,
3anNuTIB Pi3HMX BIKOBWUX rpyn 4utadis. Mu [eMOHCTpPyEMO
roomagi te, wo 6ibnioTeka € cyyacHot, WO BOHa MoXKe byTu
KOPUCHUM, NpnBabAMBUM, KOMPOPTHUM MPOCTOPOM, AKUIA 3

PaAicTO YEeKa€E Ha BiABiAyBadiB.

13



Ukrainian Heritage School

*  Number of Students at the beginning of the school
year: 272

*  Number of Families at the beginning of the school
year: 192

*  Change in number of Student during the school
year: 10

*  Number of Teachers at the beginning of the school

year: 22

Number of Assistants: 19

Number of Graduating Students: 28

Number of Graduates completing Matura: 25

Number of Students participating in the Manor

Credit Program: 8 (90 credits total)

* % % %

In July 2020, the UHS Board and Ad-
ministration staff evaluated all of the
possible options to start the 2020 —
2021 school year “in-person” at UECC.
But with all of the state and local gov-
ernment restrictions, there was no
possible way to be compliant and fit
about 450 students in the physical
classrooms. Our ultimate goal is to keep our students
and teachers safe. Therefore, the difficult decision was
made to go with “VIRTUAL CLASSROOM” for the full
year knowing that there would be an impact on regis-
tration.

About 270 students registered for the UHS virtual
school program for 2020 — 2021 for grades 1 through
12. Kindergarten was not offered as virtual teaching
for this age would be very difficult.

UHS used Google® Classroom and Meet provided by
UECC’'s Google® platform and licenses. Additional
meetings, such as the start and end of school, parents
meetings, etc. were completed using ZOOM®. The UHS
Board purchased 10 Chromebooks and a few web
cameras for teachers and office use. These unforeseen
COVID costs related to preparing for the online classes,
hardware, extra staff costs, etc. were also an impact to
the budget as significantly less tuition had been col-
lected to offset these expenses.

As UECC celebrates its 40th anniversary, the Ukrainian
Heritage School celebrated its 30th anniversary during
our “virtual” year. Unfortunately, we were not able to
provide any fanfare for this historical time point.

Saile

Hawa YKkpaiHcbKa PigHa LLIKona

e  KinbKicTb Y4HiB HA NOYaTOK HAaBYaLHOIO POKY: 272

e  KinbKicTb cimelt Ha NOYATOK HaBYa/IbHOIO POKY: 192

e 3MiHa KiIbKOCTIi Y4HIB NPOTArom HaB4a/ibHOro poky: 10

e KinbKicTb BUNTENIB HA NOYATOK HABYANILHOIO POKY: 22

e KinbKicTb acucteHTiB: 19

e  KinbKicTb BUNYCKHUKIB: 28

o  KinbKiCTb BUNYCKHUKIB, AKI 3aKiHUMIM maTypy: 25

e  KinbKicTb cTyAeHTIB, AKi bepyTb y4acTb y nporpami
Manor College: 8 (Bcboro 90 kpeauTiB)

Y nundi 2020 p. [Oupekuia Ta npauiBHUKK
agmiHictpauii  HYPLW  ouiHnan yci  moxXauBi
BapiaHTM No4yaTKy HaByaHHA B YOKL, 2020-2021
HaBYaA/IbHOrO pPOKY, ane 3 ypaxyBaHHAM YCix
obmereHb WTaTy Ta  MicueBoro  ypaay
HEMOX/MBO Oyno AOTPUMYBATUCL BMMOr Ta
BMiCTUTWU 6113bKo 450 yyHiB no KimHaTtax YOKLU,.
Hawa KiHueBa meTa - 3aXMCTUTU HaWKUX Y4YHIB Ta
BuMTeNiB. ToMy 6yN0 NPUNHATO BaXKKe PileHHS
nposectn “BIPTYAJbHI KNACWU” npoTtarom
YCbOro POKy, 3HatOuM, WO e MaTMe BM/IMB Ha PeeCTpaLLito.

bansbko 270 y4HIB 3apeecTpyBasnCcA Ha nporpamy
BipTyanbHOI WwKoam UHS Ha 2020-2021 pokn gna 1 Knacis oo
12. AnTAumMiA cafloK He MPOMOHYBABCA, OCKi/IbKM BipTyasibHe
HaBYaHHA ANA UbOro BiKy 6yno 6 gyxe cknagHUM.

HYPLU BuKopuctosyBana Google® Classroom i Meet, HagaHi
nnatpopmoto Google® Ta niueHsiamm YOKL. [LdopaTKosi
3yCTpidi, TaKi AK NOYATOK i KiHelb WKoAKN, 6aTbKiBCbKiI 360pK
TOLWo, 6ynun 3aBepLueHi 3a gonomoroto ZOOM®. Papga HYPLU
npuabana 10 Chromebook i Kinbka Beb -kamep ana suntenis
Ta 4NA  BUKOPWUCTAHHA  LWKINbHOI  KaHuenapii. Ui
HenepeabayeHi BuTpatTM Ha COVID, nos'aA3aHi 3 NigrotToBKoto
[0 OHNAWMH -Knacis, 061a4HaHHAM, L0AAaTKOBUMM BUTPaTaMu
Ha NepcoHan TOWO, TAKOXK BMIMHYAN HA BHOAMKET, OCKibKK
AN KoMneHcauii uyx BuTpaT 6yno 3ibpaHo 3Ha4YHO MeHLle
BAPTOCTi HAaBYAHHSA.

Konn YOKL, cBAatkyBaB cBoe 40 -pivyyA, Hawa YKpaiHCbKa
PigHa LLKona BigceaTKyBana ceoe 30 -pivuHMI toBinen nig yac
Haloro «BipTyasbHOro» pPOKy. Ha Kanb, MM He 3MOrau
3a6e3neynTn }KoaHe ryyHe CBATKYBAHHA LbOro iCTOPUYHOIO
MOMEHTY.

3 nepworo saunHa 2021 poky, [AdupekKuia nosigomuna
LWkinbHy Pagy (HN), wo HYPLL 3 [eHKiHTayHa,
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Ukrainian Heritage School—continued

Effective July 1, 2021, the UHS Board notified Shkilna
Rada in New York that the UHS of Jenkintown, Penn-
sylvania, will no longer be part of the Shkilna Rada as-
sociation. Historically, Shkilna Rada would provide a
curriculum guide for each grade, textbooks, and it
would provide an inspector for the 12th grade Matura
testing program. In turn, UHS would provide an annual
fee based on the total amount of students.

This year was the first year that changes were made to
the Matura testing, emphasizing more project based,
written and oral work, rather than answering stand-
ardized questions with a very archaic procedures.

Starting in the fall of 2017 and for the next 3 years,
UHS grades 8 thru 12 held classes at St. Basil’s Acade-
my since there were no more classrooms at UECC to
accommodate these grades. In 2020, St. Basil’s Acade-
my alerted the community that the Academy will offi-
cially close in June 2021. Therefore, St. Basil’s is no
longer considered an alternate UHS site, and the Board
members along with Admins are actively searching for
other opportunities within the UECC/UHS community.

The “virtual” school year incurred costs that would
typically not be incurred during a “regular” in-person
school year. These costs included additional prepara-
tion hours for teachers, assistants, computer hard-
ware, software, technical assistants, etc. While there
were no rental costs for St. Basil’s during the virtual
year, lease commitments to the UECC were fully hon-
ored.

The UHS Board purchased an outdoor bench (made
out of recycled, durable materials) this year. Our
bench, along with other UECC programs’ benches, will
be available for relaxation outside the UECC building.

At the end of the 2020 — 2021 school year, we had
three of our long term educators retire: Olga Kostiv
(UHS Principal), Maria Kaminska
(12th grade), and Olha Kanitska (1st
grade). Iryna Melenevych left her 7th ==

Hawa YKpaiHcbKa PigHa LLIKona—npoaoB:KeHHA

MeHcinbBaHiA, 6inbllie He Byae yacTMHOW acoujiauii LLKinbHa
Paga. IctopmyHo LKinbHa Paga 3abesnedyye HaBYanbHWUM
NOCIBHMK ANA KOXKHOrO Kaacy, Nigpy4HUKK, a TaKOXK HaZacTb
iHCNeKTopa 3a nporpamoto icnuTy 3pinocti 12 Kknacy. Y csoto
yepry, HYPLWl HapasatMme wWOpPiYHY nAaty Ha OCHOBI
3ara/JibHOI KiNbKOCTi Y4YHiB.

Lboro poky byB nepwuii pik, Konm 6yno BHECEHO 3MiHW A0
icnuty  maTypu, HaronowyunM Ha  6inbwin  KinbKOCTI
NPOEKTHMX, MMCbMOBMX Ta YCHUX pobIT, a He Ha BianoBiAgi Ha
CTaHAAPTU30BaHI MUTAHHA 33 AOMOMOIOK AyXe apxaivyHuX
npoueayp.

MoymHatoum 3 oceHi 2017 poKy Ta NPOTArOM HACTynHuUX 3
pokis, HYPLLU 8-12 knacu nposBoauan 3aHATTA B AKagemil
Bacunis BnaxkeHHoro, ockinbku B YOKL, 6inbwe He 6yno
KiMHaT 41a po3mileHHA umnx Knac. Y 2020 poui Akagemia
CsaToro Bacunia nonepegmna rpomagy npo te, wo AKagemis
odiuinHO 3aKpmnBaeTbcA B YepBHi 2021 poky. Tomy Akagemin
CesaToro Bacunia 6inblie He BBaXKAETbCA asbTEPHATUBHUM
npumiwteHHAM ansa HYPLL, i ynenun wkinbHoi QupekKuii pasom
3 a4MIHICTpPAaTOpPaMM aKTMBHO LUYKAOTb iHLWI MOMIMBOCTI B
rpomagi YOKL, /HYPLL.

"BipTyanbHUIA" HaBYaNbHWUI PiK NOHIC BUTPATH, AKi 3a3BUYait
He 6y/in 6 NoHeceHi nig Yac "3BMYaNHOro" HaBYaNbLHOrO POKY
ocoba HaB4yanbHUM pik. Lli BUTpaTM BKAOYAOTb A0AaTKOBI
rOAVHW NiArOTOBKW A/1A BYUMTENiB, aCUCTEHTIB, KOMN'tOTEpPHE
obnafHaHHs, nporpamHe 3abe3neyeHHs, TEXHIYHI
NMOMIYHMKM TOLWO. XO4Ya BUTPATU Ha oOpeHAy uepksu St.
Bacuna npoTtarom BipTya/bHOro POKy 3000B’A3aHHA LWOA40
opeHau nepen YOKL, 6ynun noBHICTIO BUKOHaHI.

Paga HYPLW npupbana Biakputy naeky (3 nepepobaeHoi,
MiLHOi) maTepianis) uboro poKy. Hawa naBka, pasom 3
NaBKamu iHWKUXx nporpam YOKLU, 6ype poctynHa pans
BiANOYNHOK 6ina Byaisni YOKLL.

HanpukiHyi 2020-2021 HaBYanbHOrO POKY Y HAC Ha NeHcil
BMILLIO TPOE HAWMX BWMKNagadis: Onbra KoctiB (aupektop
HYPLU), Mapia KamiHcbKa (12 Knac) Ta Onbra KaHiybka (1
Knac). Mu 6axkaemo im gobpa. lpuHa MeneHeBuY 3anuimna
= BUKNajaLbKY nocaay Y 7 Knaci Ta
f' npunHana nocagy  AguvpekTopa

HYPW. MaHi lpnHa npuHocutb 20

grade teaching position and accept- j
ed the position of UHS Principal. Pani
Iryna brings 20 years of her educa- &

Ukrainian Heritage School

] POKiB CBOIX HAaBYaNbHMUX HABWUYOK Ta
TaNaHTIB Yy4HAM Ta BMKA3Za4Yam
& HYPLL AK  AMpeKTop/anpeKkTop

tional teaching skills and talents to

KON,

UHS students and teachers as School
Principal/Director.
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Ukrainian Learning Center for Children (ULCC)

YKpaiHCbKui cagouok, Ceitanuka

UKRAINIAN LEARNING CENTER FOR CHILDREN

el

700 Cedar Road - Jenkintown PA - 19046
Tel: 215 66% 0381

As you well know from previous reports, the Ukrainian
Learning Center for Children (ULCC) serves the Ukraini-
an Community at the UECC by providing a program for
parents to fully immerse their children in Ukrainian
culture, heritage, tradition and language with multi-
cultural awareness and respect for diversity. The ULCC
became fully licensed as a childcare facility on Decem-
ber 2, 2015, and continues to be recertified each year.

Each year the ULCC prepares for inspection and recer-
tification. We submit a yearly application to renew our
Certificate of Compliance along with a Civil Rights
Compliance Questionnaire.

The ULCC operates and functions as a cooperative
model under the supervision of the Parents’ Board.
The program is from Monday to Friday and hours are
from 7:00 am to 6:00 pm. There are four groups divid-
ed by age: Zhabky (12 months — 2 years of age); Bilo-
chky (2-3 years of age); Zaychyky (3-4 years of age);
and Vedmedyky (4-5 years of age). There are 14 staff
and administration members.

Unfortunately, an American day care center and our
neighbor in the hallway, closed its doors during the
shutdown and never reopened. This gave the ULCC an
opportunity to negotiate our contract with the UECC
and use this space. Parent volunteers worked for
weeks during the summer to renovate the space and it
is now a clean, efficient, vibrant room and a wonderful
addition to our center. Over $10,000 was spent in this
renovation — the funds taken from recent grants that
the ULCC has received.

The COVID-19 pandemic continues to affect our daily
program. Since reopening in July 2020, we have con-
tinued our procedures as regulated by the CDC and the
Pennsylvania’s Office of Child Development and Early
Learning. Most recently we have been issued a mask
mandate which states that everyone over the age of 2
must wear a mask indoors, which we strictly adhere to.

Last year, the ULCC reported that it received a few
government grants totaling $31,100 and since the last

AK BXe HanesHO 3HaeTe 3 nonepeaHux 3BiTiB, CBITAINYKa
obcnyroBye yKpaiHCbKy rpomagy npu YOKL, Hagatoum
6aTbKam MOXKMBICTb MOBHOLLIHHOIO 3aHYpPEeHHs iXHix gitel B
YKPAIHCbKY KyAbTypy, YKPAiHCbKY ChaAwuHy, Tpaauuii Ta
moBy 3 6Oaratolo Ta pisHOMaHiTHO 06i3HaHicTiO Ta
BMXOBAHHAM MOBarn A0 iHWWX KynbTyp. 2-ro rpygHa 2015
pokKy CBIiTAMYKA OTPMMAA NOBHOLHHY NiLLEH3il0 AK ANTAYMI
CaJoK i WOopiYHO BigHOBAIOE CBiN cepTUdiKarT.

KoxkHoro poKy CBiTAMYKA TOTYETbCA [0 iHCMeKuii Ta
peceptudikauii. Mu NogaEMO LWOPIYHY 3aABKY Ha
NMOHOBNEHHA cepTUdikaTa BiANOBIAHOCTI pPa3om i3 aHKeTolo
LLOA0 AOTPUMAHHA LMBIJIbBHUX NpaB.

MNig KepiBHMUTBOM 6aTbKiBCbKOT ynpaBu CBiTAMYKa Aie Ta
Nnpautoe AK rapHUMMA NpUKAaL cninbHoi npaui. lNporpama
TUXKHEBA - 3 NOHeAji/IKa A0 n'ATHMUI, 3 7:00 roanHU paHKy Ao
6 Beyopa. IcCHyOTb YOTMpPKW FpynK po3gineHi no sBikom: HKabku
(12 micauiB — 2 poku); binoukn (2-3 poku); 3aitumkm (3-4
poku) Ta Begmeaumkm (4-5 pokis). HapaxosyeTbca 13
BKJ/IKOYAOYM MPALLIBHUKIB | agMiHicTpaLito.

Ha anb, amepmKaHCbKMIA Ca4040K Ta Hall cycig y Kopmuaopi,
33QYMHMB CBOI ABepi Nig Yac NoYaTKy NaHAEeMii Ta HiKon He
BiAKPWBABCA 3HOBY, ane LUe AaNo MOXAMBICTb CeiTanuu,i
Y3roamTn Hal KOHTPAKT 3 LleHTpom Ta BMKOPUCTATU LD
KiMHaTy. MuHynoro nita 6aTbKM - BOMIOHTEPU MNpaLoBanm
TUXKHAMW Haj, OHOB/JIEHHAM MPOCTOPY i Tenep Ue YMUCTa,
edeKTMBHa, fACKpaBa KiMHaTa i 4ygoBe AOMNOBHEHHS A0
Haworo ueHTpy. Ha uelt pemoHT 6yno BuTpayeHO 6araTo
roguH npaui Ta noHag 10,000 gonapis - KOWTK, B3ATI 3
rpaHTiB, AKi oTpMmana CsiTanyka.

Mangemia COVID-19 npoaoBXKye BAAMBATUM HA  Hawwy
WwoAeHHy nporpamy. 3 gHA BiAKpUTTA Yy AnnHi 2020 poKy mu
NPOAOBXKYEMO npoueaypu, nNoAaHi Ham [eprKaBHUMU
cnyx6amu. 30BCiM HeLLOAaBHO HAaM BUAAAM MaHAAT HOCIHHA
MAaCOK, B IKOMY 3a3Ha4Ya€TbCA, WO BCi, KOMY BUMOBHWAOCA 2
POKW, NOBUHHI HOCUTU MACKy B NPUMILLLEHHI, YOro M1 CYBOPO
OO0TPUMYEMOCH.

MwuHynoro poky CsiTAnyka nosigomuna, WO oOTpumana
[JeKinbKa AepsKaBHUX rpaHTiB y cymi $31,100 CLUA, a 3
OCTaHHbOTO 3BiTy MM OTPMMAIWN A0AATKOBI GOHAM HA cymy
$47,600. Lli rpaHTK npn3HayeHi Ha onnaTty 3a OpeHay,
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ULCC (Svitlychka) - continued

report we have received additional funding as well for
$47,600. These funds are for facility expenses, floating
payroll, COVID practices and slow reopen. In addition,
we have received financial support from the Ukrainian
Community Foundation of Philadelphia and most re-
cently the Pennsylvania Branch of UMANA sponsored
our mandated First Aid/CPR/AED course for all staff
and administration.

The ULCC is currently operating but not at capaci-
ty. We are licensed to serve 76 children in our space
but only have 50 enrolled. This obviously affects our
budget and finances. We are actively searching and
applying for additional grants to continue to serve the
Ukrainian community in the greater Philadelphia area
by providing the first “community home” — the first
introduction to Ukrainian Hromada.

Even with the many hurdles we face, the ULCC will
continue to offer our children an opportunity to expe-
rience an environment where they are nurtured by
teachers with a deep understanding of Ukrainian cul-
ture and where they can develop physically, intellectu-
ally, spiritually, socially, and emotionally in a manner
that reflects a Ukrainian cultural perspective.

Ukrainian American Senior Citizens Association

Due to the Corona Virus Pandemic, the Seniors’
meetings were held from March 2020 through June 9,
2021.

The tasks and purpose of the UASCA are a) Improve
the quality of life of older people, b) Correct the view
of aging, c) Organize, develop and support public
guardianship initiatives for its membership. The
UASCA has 157 members.

Osyp Rozhka published an extensive 18-page bulletin
for all members of the Society in September 2020.
Greetings were sent on the occasion of anniversaries:
the 75th anniversary of ZUADK-U, the 25th anniver-
sary of the UEC Center's Radio Program and the 40th
anniversary of the Ukrainian Educational and Cultural
Center. Communication with all members was main-
tained in writing. Virtual meetings were held during
the year for the Society’s Board. The general meeting
on June 9 was postponed but a picnic lunch was held
for seniors at the UEC Center that day.

YKpaiHCbKuit cagouok, CBiTIMUKa—NpoAO0BKEHHA

doHA onnatv 3apnaaT, npaktmkn KOBIAY Ta nosinbHe
BigKpuTTA. Kpim TOro, mm oTprmanu ¢iHaHCOBY NiATPUMKY Big,
dyHpauii KpegutiBkm, i HewopasHo @Pinia [MeHcuabBaHii
YMAHM cnoHcopysana Kypc Mepuwoi Jonomorn/CPR/AED ans
BMXOBATEIB Ta agMiHicTpauil.

Ha paHuit momeHT CBiTAIMYKa MpauUtoe, ane He Ha MOBHIl
NOTY*KHOCTi. MM Maemo niueHsito Ha obcnyroByBaHHA 76
AiTen y Halomy cafouyKy, ane 3apeectpoBaHo auuwe 50. Le,
O4YEBMAHO, BN/IMBAE HA HAW BoaxKeT Ta dpiHaHCU. MU aKTUBHO
WYKAEMO Ta NOAAEMOCA HA OTPUMAHHA A0AATKOBUX PaHTIB,

Wwob npoaoBXKYBAaTU CAYKUTM  YKPAIHCBbKIA rpomagi vy
dinagenvdii Ta oKONMUAX, HaZAlOUM MEPLUNA YKPATHCbKUM
NPUTYJIOK 1033 B/IACHOK XaTok - Mepwuit BCTyn A0

YKpaiHCbKOro MpoMaaCcbKoro sKuTTa.

HagiTb 3 6araTtbma nepeLwKkoaamm, 3 AKMMU MU CTUKAEMOCS,
CBiTIYKa Oyae NpoAoBXKyBaTM HadaBaTU AiTAM MOMK/IUBICTb
OTPUMATW [O0CBiA cepefoBUlla, B AKOMY iX BWUXOBYIOTb
BUUTENI 3 FNMOOKMM PO3YMIHHAM YKPAIHCbKOI KynbTypu, Ae
BOHM MOXYTb po3BMBaTMCA  (i3UYHO, iHTENEKTYaNbHO,
AYXOBHO, COLja/IbHO Ta EMOLIMHO TaKMM UYMHOM, U0
BiZLOOPaAXKYE CyTb YKPATHCbKOT Ky/IbTYPH.

YKpaiHcbKOo-AMepuKaHcbKke ToBapuctBo CeHbiOpiB

3 ornagy Ha KopoHo-Bipyc, 3aHaTTa ToBapuctea 6ynu
CTpuMaHi Big 6epesHs 2020 p. Ao 9-ro yepsHsA, 2021 p.

3aBaaHHs i meTa ToBapuctea CeHbliopiB Ue a) Moninwutu
AKICTb XUTTA cTapwux Atogen, 6) Bunpasutu nornag, wono
CTapiHHA, B) OpraHisyBaTv, po3BMBaTM | NigTPMMYBaTU
NOYMHKM CYCNiAbHOT ONiKN ANA CBOro YeHCTBA. YNCNOo YneHis:
157.

Pen. Ocun PoXKa Bugas ana BCix 4dneHis TosapucTsa
0bwunpHuii BloneTteHb Ha 18 cTopiHOK y BepecHi 2020 p.
BucnaHo npwusitM 3 Haroau tosineis: 75-nitta 3YAOK-Y, 25-
nitta  Pagionporpamu UeHtpy Ta 40-nitta YKpaiHCbKOro
OcBiTHbO-KynbTypHOro LleHTpy. Ynpasa AUCTOBHO BTpMMana
3BA30OK i3 u/sieHamn. YneHun Biabynn BipTyasibHIi CXOAUHM B
yaci poky 3 ynpasoto ToBapucta. llepeBeaeHO 3aranbHi
360py 9-ro uepBHA Ta BAALWTOBAHO MiKHIK-06ig4  Ans
ceHblopiB y LLeHTpi Toro camoro gHs.

17



R. Cheston Woolard, CPA, MBA
Susan 8. Krajnik, CPA

Albert A. Masciangelo, Jr., CPA%*
Stephen J. Cavanagh, CPA**
John E. Davey, CPA

Members of American
& Pennsylvania Institutes
of Certified Public

Frank Louglu‘y, CPA WOOlal'd, Kl'ajnik, MﬂSCiangEIO, LLP Accountants and
Michael A. Krajnik, CPA CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS Prt S T

. rivate Companies Practice
Megan E. Natale, CPA www.wkco.com
Christina Wheeler Towne, CPA Section of American Institute
Licensed in Florida* of Certified Public Accountants

Licensed in New Jersey**

INDEPENDENT ACCOUNTANTS’ REVIEW REPORT

To the Board of Directors
Ukrainian Educational and Cultural Center
Jenkintown, Pennsylvania

We have reviewed the accompanying combined financial statements of Ukrainian
Educational and Cultural Center (a non-profit organization) and affiliates, which comprise
the combined statement of financial position as of June 30, 2021, and the related combined
statements of activities, functional expenses and cash flows for the year then ended, and the
related notes to the combined financial statements. A review includes primarily applying
analytical procedures to management’s financial data and making inquiries of company
management. A review is substantially less in scope than an audit, the objective of which is
the expression of an opinion regarding the financial statements as a whole. Accordingly, we
do not express such an opinion.

Management’s Responsibility for the Financial Statements

Management is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of these combined
financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the
United States of America; this includes the design, implementation, and maintenance of
internal control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of financial statements that
are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

Accountants’ Responsibility

Our responsibility is to conduct the review engagement in accordance with Statements on
Standards for Accounting and Review Services promulgated by the Accounting and Review
Services Committee of the AICPA. Those standards require us to perform procedures to
obtain limited assurance as a basis for reporting whether we are aware of any material
modifications that should be made to the financial statements for them to be in accordance
with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. We believe
that the results of our procedures provide a reasonable basis for our conclusion.

50 West Welsh Pool Road 208 East Locust Street, 2nd Floor 2007 Hillside Circle
Exton, PA 19341-1200 P.O. Box 550, Oxford PA 19363-0550 Lansdale, PA 19446-6092
Phone: (610) 363-5200 « Fax: (610) 363-8743 Phone: (610) 932-4225 » Fax: (610) 932-0484 Phone: (215) 699-7084  Fax: (215) 699-7088
E-mail: cpas-exton@wkco.com E-mail: cpas-oxford@wkco.com E-mail: cpas-lansdale@wkco.com
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Accountants’ Conclusion

Based on our review, we are not aware of any material modifications that should be made to
the accompanying financial statements in order for them to be in accordance with aocounung
pnnmples generally accepted in the Umted States of America.

Report on 2020 Financial Statements

The financial statements of Ukrainian Educational and Cultural Center as of June 30, 2020,
were reviewed by other accountants whose report dated February 24, 2021, stated that based
on their procedures, they are not aware of any material modifications that should be made to
the financial statements in order for them to be in accordance with accounting principles
generally accepted in the United States of America.

Supplemental Information

The supplemental information included in the combining schedules of financial position
by fund and combining schedule of activities by fund on pages 17-18 are presented for
purposes of additional analysis and is not a required part of the basic combined f{inancial
statements. Such information is the responsibility of management and was derived from,
and relates directly to, the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the
combined financial statements. The supplemental information has been subjected to the
review procedures applied in our review of the basic financial statements. We are not
aware of any material modifications that should be made to the supplemental
information. We have not audited the supplemental information and do not express an
opinion on such information.

w ard e ,

Lansdale, Pennsylvania
October 25, 2021
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UECC Board of Directors

Zenovia Brozyna, VP Programs

Vlad Dokhvat

Natalka Firko, President

Irina Galai

Slawka Halaway

Oksana lunko

Luba Kalyta, VP Administration
Larissa Kebuz

Oleh Kovalskyy

Lesia Nowak, VP Strategic Planning
Bohdan Pazuniak, VP Building
Stefania Perrong

Markian Shust

Myron Soltys, Treasurer, VP Finance
Larysa Stebly

Yuliya Stupen

David Watters, VP Marketing

Xenia Zacharczuk, Secretary

Marko Tarnawsky, Executive Director

Ivanna Biletsky, Office manager
Slavko Tailikh, Bookkeeper
Stephen Fartuszok, photographer

UECC Programs

Ukrainian Heritage School
Olha Kostiv, Principal
Vera Pryszlak, Vice Principal (K-7)
Nicholas Rudnytzky, Vice Principal (8-12)
Donna Heren, President of the Board
Ukrainian Library
Irena Kurylec, Librarian
Adriana Sydoryak, Board Chair
Ukrainian-American Senior Citizens Association
Osyp Roshka, President
Ivan Yaworsky, President
Ukrainian Learning Center for Children
Andrea Zharovsky, Director
Ruslana Fartachuk, Administrator
Xenia Chernyk, President
UECC Radio Program
Borys Zacharczuk, Director
Orysia and Petro Hewka, Music and
Technical Directors
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UKRAINIAN LEARNING CENTER FOR CHILDREN
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700 Cedar Road - Jenkintown PA - 19046
Tel: 215 663 0381

Supported, in part, by the Ukrainian Selfreliance Federal Credit Union
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